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BRIDGE AUTHORITY RECEIVES HIGH MARKS IN AUDIT
Highland, NY – Financial statements are well organized and fairly represent the finances of the New York State Bridge Authority, independent auditors found in a recent review.
“We’re pleased with the results of the audit,” Executive Director Joseph Ruggiero said.  “Keeping a tight rein on finances and making sure everything is properly accounted for are among the most basic responsibilities we have.”
Auditors from Toski & Co., CPAs, gave an unqualified opinion that Bridge Authority 2015 financial statements are in good order and found no issues or items of concern.
Authority Chairman Richard A. Gerentine noted that an annual audit assures the public that proper procedures are being followed and that the operation is open and transparent.  “The Board of Commissioners takes its responsibility seriously to make sure the facilities are well maintained and run in a financially sound and prudent manner.  This audit helps reassure both the Board and the public.”
Traffic was up 2.7% in 2015 with 60.2 million crossings and revenue grew to $56.7, up 2.6%, at the Authority’s five vehicle bridges.   
Over the past five years the Bridge Authority has invested more than $150 million in renovating and maintaining its bridges.  
The Newburgh-Beacon Bridge south span received a $103 million upgrade that includes a completely new bridge deck projected to last up to 50 years.  
The Authority is funded principally from bridge tolls and receives no state or federal tax monies for bridge maintenance and operation.  These tolls are among the lowest nationwide for a self-supporting transportation agency and are actually lower, in real dollars, than they were in 1933 when the Authority began operations.
The Bridge Authority receives a very good bond rating of Aa3 from Moody’s and a, AA- from S&P.  These ratings are a result of managing finances well and keeping the bridges in good condition.
Auditors noted that key factors and assumption for financial estimates were reasonable, that management was helpful and that there were no disagreements on any conclusions. 
The audit, financial statements and many other Authority records can be found on the Authority website at www.NYSBA.net.
- end –

For all of the latest news, business opportunities, and Authority updates please follow us on Twitter at @NYSBridge (https://twitter.com/#!/NYSBridge).  You can also find us on Facebook (www.facebook.com) by searching for the “New York State Bridge Authority.” 
The NYS Bridge Authority operates the Bear Mountain, Newburgh-Beacon, Mid-Hudson, Kingston-Rhinecliff and Rip Van Winkle bridges and owns and maintains the structure of the Walkway Over the Hudson Bridge.  	
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